

John Larsen <theclaw56@gmail.com>

Email from Mom, 21 May 2012

Joyce Larsen < linenlady9@gmail.com>

Mon, May 21, 2012 at 9:26 AM

To: Phillip Larsen <phillip.larsen@myldsmail.net>

Cc: John Larsen <john@larsen-family.us>

Good morning, Dear Elder Phillip Larsen!

Today I was planning to chaperone a field trip for Julia's class to the Freedom Trail in Boston, and was really looking forward to it. I had planned to write to you yesterday so you would get an email, even if I couldn't be online when you wrote. But then Julia checked and only one parent was chosen, and I wasn't the one. I somehow missed the email even telling me about it, though I did sign up to chaperone on the permission slip. So, I'm home today, which is good for the schedule, but Julia has been talking all weekend about how this is the first field trip she has been on that I have not also come on, and how weird it seems. As she got out of the car, I said, "Have a good time!" and she said, "Thanks, but it would be more fun with you there!" That made me feel good, that she likes having me around like that. She'll have to tell you about the field trip in her next email. Apparently, there are going to be people dressed in period costume, who will either do reenactments or will tell about the times. It does sound interesting, and the weather is perfect for a field trip, partly cloudy and not too hot.

Guess what! Your box goes out today! I have it all packed and ready to go. I was planning to take it directly to the post office after dropping off kids at school, but I checked online and the post office doesn't open until 8am. So I came home and started laundry, cleaned the litter box, stuff like that, and figured I should email you before heading out to the post office. Any quick last-minute requests? They would have to be small, because Heather had to use her Tetris abilities to fit everything in. Also, I am wanting to be absolutely sure I have the correct address. President Dias leaves soon, so should his name be part of the address, or should I have the name of the new Mission President? And, when you sent the last CD's, the envelope had on it:

Elder Larsen 2321 Caixa Postal CEP 64001-973 Teresina, PI Brasil

The address you gave us to use has basically the same information, but in a different order. Which is best, or does it matter? Here is what you told us to use, and what I've

put on the back of the program at church:

Mario Aparecido Dias A/C Elder Phillip Edward Larsen

Cpx: 232